

## **Crombie Community Council**

Crombie Community Centre

9<sup>th</sup> November 2010 19:30 hours

### **Present:**

Caroline Welch (CW)  
Nick Hoggan (NH)  
Sheila Roxburgh (SR)  
Lorraine Petrie (LP)  
Janette Hall (JH)  
Anne Robinson (AR)  
Carol Young (CY)  
Lyndsey Fox (LF)

### **Apologies:**

Alison Hoggan (AH)

Irene Ireland- no apology received

### **Welcome by CW**

2. Irene Ireland – has not attended any meetings since being elected.

**Action:** LP will chase copies of signed declarations form Fife Council.

3. **Village expansion-** Apologies received from Jock Wilson, he would like to arrange another time to discuss this.

John Barclay(depot) wishes to forge closer links with the village and would like to a attend meeting in the New Year.

### **4. Minutes from CCC meeting 26<sup>th</sup> October 2010 were discussed**

**Regeneration of Central Road:** CW has spoken with Mike Creech from Fife Housing. The final money for the regeneration should be approved by the Scottish Parliament this week and he will attend a meeting when he has more concrete information.

As Bill Ferguson Cllr, was not present so there was no update on the issues he was to raise at the police meeting.

**Action:** LP to look for info on Scottish Parliament website.

NH to complete (point 3) of the letter to Fife Housing regarding intended use of properties attached to private houses in Central Road.

### **Phone Box:**

**Action:** LP will email Fife Council Head of Community Services for an update.

**Dog fouling:** CW has spoken to the base.

**Action:** LP to ask Fife Council regarding extra bins.

**Police Meeting:** AR gave an update on the police meetings and that they are aware of the recent stealing of fixtures / fittings from empty houses in Central Road.

**Laser Printer:** Discussed and agreed to advertise printer for sale in the village for £100 ono. All proceeds from the sale will go to CCC funds.

**Action:** SR will advertise this.

**West Fife Forum meeting:** NH will attend these meetings as and when he can.

**West Fife Villages:** AR will attend these meetings.

**Minutes from 26<sup>th</sup> October were approved.**

**Treasurers report:**

SR stated currently there was:

£19.10 cash in hand and £1,623.77 cash in the bank.

Discussed that the audited accounts were in order, the issue of payment for the hard drive was outstanding. As there were a difference in opinion as to whether CCC needed the hard drive or not a vote was cast .Result was 4:2 in favour of keeping the hard drive.

**Action:** A cheque is to be issued to T. Orton for outstanding expenses covering the hard drive and a receipt book total of £71.64. SR will liaise with Jock Wilson regarding queries on accounts.

**New Committee objectives:**

NH suggested each person look at their election statements for deciding their 5 objectives. Discuss these at the next meeting.

**Liaison with other Community Councils:**

CW and JH gave an update on the Rosyth CC meeting they attended mainly in regards to the container base. The main impact of this on Crombie will be the large increase in traffic on the A985.

**Action:** CW and JH would like to attend Limekilns CC meetings when they are discussing this issue.

**Councillor questions:**

No representation from local councillors.

**Action:** LP to email 4 local councillors with minutes and meeting dates/times and ask for 1 attendee per meeting.

**Bygone Years:**

Invite Pauline Randall to the next meeting to discuss potential website. CW still has photos from the exhibition as we wait on a decision on the website.

**Action:** 1.LP will email and invite P.Randall.

2. SR will do a leaflet explaining why photos not returned as yet.

**Bench:** CW has spoken to Jock Wilson and the bench remains at Waukmill Farm until its decided where it will go.

## **Correspondence:**

### **Review of Byelaws Prohibiting Consumption of Alcoholic Liquor in Designated Public Places.**

Main content of the letter was a review of the current byelaw and to identify additional areas in Fife which could be incorporated into the byelaw. Discussed in the meeting and agreed to add Crombie to areas where this will apply.

**Action:** LP will email CCC decision to Licensing team leader prior to Dec 10<sup>th</sup> deadline.

### **Training for Community Councils**

**Action:** LP to find out the training dates for CW.

## **AOB**

**Minutes and agenda:** LP aims to have these available within the following timescales-

Draft minutes- sent to CCC within 2 weeks of a meeting

Agenda: to be available a week prior to the next meeting.

### **Grant application for a notice board.**

CW and SR will prepare the application form.

**Action:** LP to obtain copy of the constitution for the application

**Christmas tree:** CW wishes to display a tree at the entrance to village.

**Action:** CW will look into this

### **Welcome Pack for new Central Road residents**

**Action:** SR will do a draft pack for review at the next meeting.

### **Points for discussion in the New Year**

Beautiful Fife

Neil Moister: climbing wall proposal

### **Close of the meeting.**

**Next Meeting: Tuesday 14<sup>th</sup> December 2010**

